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Members present: Steve Bishop, Layton Childress, Katherine Craft, Vivian Elder, Gavin O’Connor, Kathy Perkins, Lance Renner, Barrie Talbot, Sherry Taylor, Richard Turner, Marcia Wheeler

Members absent:  John Clayton, Gavin O’Connor

1. LENS Meeting Schedule
Vivian Elder inquired about the need for the monthly meeting in December.  The committee decided the December meeting will be cancelled.  Vivian also stated the same time slot on Wednesday’s appears to work for all schedules for SP 13.  The meetings will continue on the third Wednesday of the month at 3:00 p.m.

2.  The Survey(s) of Teaching and Learning
Vivian handed out a copy of the results from the first survey.  The office of Research and Strategic Planning is currently working on the results of the second survey.  The HLC mentor commented on the importance of these findings, now, how will the committee act upon them.  The committee will give the results to the Dean’s to share during departmental meetings and get feedback from faculty.  The survey results will be posted on the LENS website.  Also, more adjunct involvement was mentioned.

An item directly related to the outcome of the first survey is the professional development sessions.   

3. The common rubric project for year 2
A communication rubric was discussed to include writing, speaking and listening.  The committee suggested the Assessment Committee take on this project.  There are five faculty members that have already shown interest in completing a rubric; it was recommended they are included in the rubric project.  A projected date for completion is Spring 2013 and pilot it in the Fall of 2013.  

4.  Review of the Webpage
The LENS webpage was displayed and the committee went over the content.  The committee suggested adding a logo for professional development, add the CUBE to the LENS project, post minutes of LENS meetings, post the winners of the mini-grants, and add rubrics and assessment spreadsheets.

The meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.






